
TWC Board Meeting 5/4/2016 
  
The Board meeting was held at the backyard Bistro restaurant in Raleigh on May 4, 
2016.  President Jack Sappenfield called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm. Present were 
Rusty Jenrette, Stacy Libow, Kevin Perez, Carol Parron, Helen Sanderford and Jack and 
Lucy Sappenfield. 
The President said that a resolution of thanks go to those members  who are not Weim 
owners but who join our Club in order to support us in our activities, many of which 
accept entries from qualified dogs which are not Weimaraners.  The Club greatly 
appreciates their membership and their efforts to help with Club activities such as hunt , 
tracking and agility events. 
Treasurer Helen Sanderford said that the Club’s current balance is $23,818.22  with 
$15,000 of that in a money market fund. She announced that the Club had received 
a  check from the Raleigh Kennel Club for $215.22 as the procedures from our  Specialty 
Show which was held in the Weimaraner classes of that Club. 
Show Chair Stacy Libow said the Club had by far the best turnout for the show since she 
had been show chair which was for the last several years. Since the Libows are moving 
back to Florida, President Jack Sappenfield volunteered to be Show Chair for the 2017 
Specialty. He would welcome volunteers for the Show Committee. Stacy offered to help 
with the paperwork for the 2017 show. 
The following event dates were announced: 
Agility Trials will be held July 22-24, 2016 in Sanford, 
Retrieving Ratings are scheduled for Sept. 25, 2016 with retrieving practice on Sept. 24. 
Tracking tests will be held on Jan. 22, 2017. 
Hunt Tests are scheduled for Feb. 18 and 19, 2017, with shooting ratings on Feb. 17. 
There was no old business. New business: discussion of supplies needed for the events. 
A meeting and BBQ is scheduled at the Parrons’ in Clayton on Saturday, Sept. 24, 2016. 
The meeting will start at 2 pm with a BBQ dinner afterward. 
The next Club meeting will be on Wednesday, May 25, 2016 at the Bistro, 6:30 pm. Lucy 
will check with the Bistro about a meeting July 13 or 14. 
The meeting concluded at 8:16 pm. 
Rusty Jenrette, Secretary, 
 


